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 Happy summer to all 

Fourth District Dental Society 

members. Although it seems a 

distant memory, I want to 

thank all of those that 

attended and volunteered at 

the Saratoga Dental Congress 

and at the House of Delegates 

Meeting this past Spring. 

Thanks to dedicated planning 

efforts by many members of 

the Fourth District, both 

events were well received and 

a success. 

 Prior to the Memorial 

Day weekend 2024, we will 

once again host the Saratoga 

Dental Congress at the 

Saratoga City Center, 

returning to a day and a half 

format. We think this may 

better suit the members and 

sponsors. With dates at the 

City Center becoming 

increasingly limited, the 

Board is investigating other 

venues for  SDC 2025. If any 

members have ideas for a new 

location, please reach out to 

Lisa.   

 A current 

dental concern on both the 

local and state level is the 

legislative attempt to start a 

new profession of Dental 

Therapists. Unfortunately, the 

closure of facilities such as 

Ellis Hospital has put a 

further strain on the 

governmental programs. 

Some politicians view Dental 

Therapists as the solution but 

I, as well as many others, 

disagree, and do not believe 

this is in the best interest of 

the public. NYSDA is working 

on protecting the interest of 

patients and dentists 

alike. There are better 

solutions that are in place 

including loan forgiveness for 

dentists working 

in underserved areas as well 

as fully utilizing facilities that 

are in existence in our local 

counties. 

 Another concern for 

numerous dentists is how the 

evolution of Artificial Intellig

ence is affecting dentistry and 

dental insurance companies. 

As technology moves 

forward, a united dental 

society is necessary to protect 

the profession’s interests and 

shape the 

Fourth District Dental Society of the State of New York 

future. Conversations about 

up and coming issues such as 

these are happening in 

committee meetings at a state 

level. 

 We have also fielded 

questions from numerous 

dentists about the ability of 

the dental society to purchase 

group healthcare policies for 

practices, staff and families. 

Unfortunately, it is my 

understanding that it is 

currently not possible in New 

York State. We understand 

the need is great, and we will 

continue to try to work with 

the Governor’s office and 

legislature to make this 

a possibility. It is an uphill 

road dealing with the 

powerful insurance 

companies. 

  

Membership matters. EDPAC 

matters.  I hear loud and clear 

your concerns regarding the 

relevance of the Dental 

Society to today’s dentists.  

We are fighting for you and 

the safety of the 

public. 

Please stay 

involved.   

 

Christina 

Cocozzo- Moore 

Letter from the 

President 
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This newsletter is the official publica-
tion of the Fourth District Dental Soci-
ety.  It is published three times a year: 
Fall, Winter, Spring/Summer.  Unless 
officially adopted by the Fourth Dis-
trict Dental Society and so indicated, 
opinions expressed in this publication 
are not necessarily the views of the 
association. 
Please contact the Fourth District   
office with changes to your home or 
office address, phone number, or email.   

New Dentist Mixer — Thurs September 21, 2023 
Joint 3rd and 4th District New Members on September 21st 

at 6pm at Singlecut Taproom in Clifton Park. New Dentists 

are those 10 years or less since graduation. RSVP here. 

Women’s Meeting — Thurs October26,  2023 
Topic: Obstructive Sleep Apnea.  Location and time will be 

announced via email.  

CE #4 & Fall Business Meeting — Sept 22, 2023 
8 AM: 4th District Member Business Meeting. Sign up for 

the virtual member meeting.  

 

8:30 AM: “Hiring For Keeps: Finding People That Fit” a 

webinar by Laura Nelson to follow our annual 4th District 

Fall Business Meeting.  3 CEs. Sign up for CE registration.  

ADA Conference — October 7-10, 2023 
ADA national meeting SmileCon in Orlando, FL.  

November Board Meeting — November 1, 2023 
If you are interested in attending, please contact Lisa at 

the 4th District office or Dr. Cocozzo. All members wel-

come. 

December Board Meeting — December 6, 2023 
If you are interested in attending, please contact Lisa at 

the 4th District office or Dr. Cocozzo. All members wel-

come.  

RAM Event — April 6-7, 2024 
Remote Area Medical (RAM)  is planning a free dental clin-

ic in Hudson Falls next April.  VOLUNTEERS NEEDED.   

SDC 2024 — May 23 & 24, 2024 
Save the date for next year’s Saratoga Dental Congress. 

Speakers/Topics include: Dr. Daniel Pompa, Dr. Uche Odia-

tu, Legal Updates for the Dental Community.  

NYSDA Dental Demonstration Project at HVCC — 

Sat October 21, 2023 
This event is in support of Whitney Young and Hometown 

Health’s enormous backlog of patients (due in part to the 

closing of Ellis and St. Peters residencies).  VOLUNTEERS 

NEEDED. Contact Lisa at the Fourth District for further 

information.  

CE Seminar Series — Fridays 2024 
Planned for February 2, March 1, and April 12.  Details to 

come via email.  

mailto:office@4thdds.org
http://www.4thdds.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdVO7W_GafPnP5_grkVsOYEzFadwJZvkdMfRCMNOdJBPR5h-A/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd74Hqw7q0T2JVXqpOPJtzuO-pZd5T09iRJAWA9riPgW2jJNQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd74Hqw7q0T2JVXqpOPJtzuO-pZd5T09iRJAWA9riPgW2jJNQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.ramusa.org/clinic-schedule/


Saratoga Dental Congress 

On May 11th and 12th the annual Saratoga Dental Congress was 

held at the Saratoga City Center.  Speakers this year included Dr. 

Harold Crossley, Dr. Len Tau, Dr. Arnold Weiss, Dr. Rich Madow, 

and CPR with MedCourse.  The raffle generated over $1600 for 

Things Of My Very Own in Schenectady.  Over thirty vendors were 

present to provide for our dental community.  

Advocacy Day - Dr. Phong Chung 
This year marked the return of NYSDA Advocacy Day to Albany, our first in-person event 

since 2019. This two-day event began on April 17th with an introduction to NYSDA’s lobbyists, 

Brown and Weinraub PLLC, and a review of the legislative topics to be discussed the following 

day. Our highlighted areas of interest were targeted to issues in workforce shortage, insurance 

reform, and vaccination administration eligibility. Throughout the day’s events, we had the op-

portunity to meet and talk with Assemblyman Josh Jensen, Assemblyman Robert Smullen, and 

Senator Andrew Gounardes. 

The discussions on this day laid the groundwork for our efforts on the next. Regarding 

the current workforce shortage, a broad variety of solutions were suggested which included im-

provements towards student loan programs, dental hygiene and assistant training programs, 

and the licensure application process.  

For insurance reform, NYSDA is seeking the establishment of a specific loss ratio for den-

tal benefit plans and the requirement for plans to file a comprehensive loss ratio report annual-

ly. In addition, the prevention of dental plans from capping what a dentist can charge a patient 

for services or procedures that are not covered under an enrollee contract. 

Finally, NYSDA would like to see new legislation that provides dentists the authority to 

administer vaccinations for human papillomavirus (HPV), influenza, SARS-CoV-2 and emergen-

cy medications related to a declared health emergency. 

On the morning of April 18th, 47 NYS-

DA dentists and staff members from across 

the state convened at the Legislative Office 

Building in the heart of downtown Albany. 

Throughout the day, we each had appoint-

ments with a handful of state representatives 

to discuss issues that impact our profession. 

As the Fourth District’s Representative on the 

Council on Governmental Affairs, I had the 

privilege to meet with Assemblyman Phil 

Steck, Senator Jim Tedisco, and Assembly-

woman MaryBeth Walsh. These sit-downs 

with the legislators provide an excellent op-

portunity to voice the concerns of the pro-

fession and help guide our government on 

the oral health of the public. 

Dr. Chung and Dr. Galati 

meeting with New York 

State Senator Tedisco.  
Drs. Harrison, 

Chung and Galati 

on Advocacy Day.  

Registration table: Drs. 

(LtoR) Drs. Schutze, 

Mathiesen, Milza, Mer-

ryman, Kluth, Cocozzo, 

Arpei-McHugh. Left: Drs. Cocozzo, 

Crossley and Milza. 

Above: Dr. Madow and 

attendees. 



NYSDA House of Delegates  
 At this year’s NYSDA House of Delegates 

meeting in Saratoga Springs, Dr. Jim Galati 

tossed the NYSDA President's baton to Dr. An-

thony Cuomo (9th District) as we celebrated the 

culmination of Dr. Galati’s busy and successful 

presidential year.   

 Some of the debates from the House 

floor were over supporting a “sugar tax”, the 

naming of the “Women’s Luncheon” at the na-

tional ADA meeting which is sponsored by NYS-

DA, dues increase for NYSDA, and 12-month 

payment options for dues.  Over the course of 

the two-day meeting, there were caucus meet-

ings, elections, award presentations, and voting 

on resolutions. Representing the 4th District 

were Delegates Dr. Christina Cocozzo, Dr. May 

Hwang, Dr. Laura Johnstone, Dr. John Milza 

and Dr. Fred Wetzel, along with alternate dele-

gates Dr. Crystal Arpei-McHugh and Dr. Diana 

Sandu.  Schenectady endodontist and long-

standing 4th district member Adrienne Korkosz 

was sworn in for a 4-year term as NYSDA Trus-

tee, taking over for Dr. Wayne Harrison.   

 It was an honor to be able to host den-

tists from around the state for a weekend of 

events, and show them what makes the Fourth Dis-

trict special.   

Clockwise from upper left: Dr. Galati speak-

ing to the House of Delegates; Dr. Sandu ad-

dressing the House; The 4th District delega-

tion; Drs. Milza, Sandu, Arpei-McHugh, 

Johnstone, Galati, Cocozzo, Hwang and 

Harrison.  

NYS Dental Foundation Luncheon 

 Fourth District dentist and NYS Dental Foundation Trustee, Dr. Loren Baim, planned a 

delightful brunch on June 3rd at the Saratoga Convention Center. It served as a platform to 

raise funds for the foundation's vital initiatives and provided an insightful lecture focused on in-

novative strategies to provide optimal care for special needs patients. Dr. Tana Fagan, a dentist 

from the Center for Disability Services, discussed “Autism Awareness in Dentistry” and the or-

ganization’s Dental Services programming at Center Health Care. Attendees and supporters 

helped raise more than $28,000 for oral health programs and initiatives in New York State.  

Dr. Tana Fagan from the 

Center for Disability Ser-

vices. 

Drs. Cocozzo, Hwang, Har-

graves and Kluth. 
Organizer of 

the event, Dr. 

Loren Baim. 

Dr. Hwang 

with the table 

prize. 

 



House of Delegates Weekend 
 The House of Delegates meeting is held in a different district of the NY State Dental Soci-

ety each year.  It has been thirteen years since our district last hosted this meeting.  As the dele-

gates from around the state gather, a number of events are held preceding the HOD meeting.  

Many of our members dedicated their time to planning and hosting these events.  The Fourth 

District Dental Society extends its heartfelt appreciation to it’s dedicated members who orches-

trated a truly memorable House of Delegates weekend, fostering camaraderie and professional 

growth within the dental community.   

Game Night 

 Dr. Adrienne Korkosz furthered the sense of 

connection by hosting the inaugural Game Night. De-

signed to bridge dentists from different districts, the 

event provided an enjoyable space for networking and 

building new friendships. 

Dinner Gala 

 A highlight of the weekend was the gala held at the Hall of Springs 

on Saturday night, where President Dr. James Galati was honored for his 

outstanding leadership during his year-long tenure. His commitment to ex-

panding the mentorship program and championing diversity within the 

membership has left an indelible mark on the dental community. 

Cocktail Reception 

 On Friday evening, a grand welcome cocktail hour was hosted by the Fourth District at 

the Saratoga Racing Museum. Attendees from across the state delved into Saratoga's rich histo-

ry, all while being treated to the musical talents of our local member, Dr. Mark Roschinsky and 

his band, PartTime Rock. Dr. Aliah Joslin, the Fourth District New Dentist Chair, curated a spe-

cial area exclusively for New Dentists at the event. This facilitated interactions among new pro-

fessionals, enabling them to witness firsthand the benefits of organized dentistry and the poten-

tial for meaningful connections within the field. 

Dr. Laura 

Heisinger and 

Thomas Passa-

lacqua.  

Dr. Tolulope 

Stone in the 

new dentist ar-

ea.   

Mary DiSanto-Rose, 

Ben Decker, Dr. Sarah 

Fox, Deanne Fox, Dr. 

John Fox, Dr. Kate 

Houtz, and Dan Houtz. 

Golf Tournament 

 Among the highlights was the golf outing on June 1st at the 

picturesque Hiland Golf Course in Queensbury, orchestrated by Dr. 

Mark Roschinsky. With over 100 dentists and friends in attendance, 

the golf outing offered a perfect blend of camaraderie and friendly 

competition. 

Dental students John 

Lapore (Buffalo), Jor-

dan Sahawneh (Touro), 

Kristin Woo 

(Columbia), Adam Muc-

ci (Columbia), Ara-

kelian Vartkes (Touro).  

Tennis Round Robin 

 Dr. May Hwang organized a friendly and fun tennis round rob-

in at the Saratoga Golf & Polo Club. 



Please join us for our vir-
tual member meeting on  

September 22, 2023 at 8 

am.  We will be discussing 

general operations items 

as well as voting on the 

following positions, which 

were approved by the 

nominations committee.  

We strongly encourage all 

members to attend.  The 

CE registration for “Hiring 

For Keeps: Finding People 

That Fit” a webinar by 

Laura Nelson is now open 

for the 8:30 am course.  
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State Law for Opioid Prescription 
 Effective June 27, 2022, doctors in outpatient settings prescribing an opioid for pain 

management may also be required to simultaneously prescribe an opioid antagonist (such as 

Narcan/Naloxone) to the patient. This new law applies to the first opioid prescription to a pa-

tient each year when any one of the following conditions are known to exist: (a) a history of sub-

stance use disorder; or (b) high dose or cumulative prescriptions that result in ninety mor-

phine milligram equivalents or higher per day; or (c) concurrent use of opioids and benzodiaze-

pine or nonbenzodiazepine sedative hypnotics. 

Saratoga County Meeting 
 The Saratoga Branch “Meet the Specialists” Meeting, 

the first in-person branch meeting post COVID-19, had strong 

attendance at Panza's Saratoga.  Dr. Cocozzo recalled her 

“Meet the Specialist” event as an early career dentist as a pos-

itive, informative and useful meeting, and wanted to host a 

Specialists Night as Fourth District President.  The evening 

was a great mix of veteran and New Dentists for an evening of 

networking and an opportunity to re-establish member con-

nections and welcome our newest members to the district. 

HVCC Pin Ceremony & Dr. Mark Bauman Scholarship Award 
 Each year the 4th District provides the Dental Hygiene pins to HVCC’s 

graduating class.  In addition, since 2020 and the creation of the Dr. Mark Bau-

man Scholarship, we provide a scholarship award to a student chosen by the Hy-

giene School faculty who demonstrates attributes consistent with Dr. Mark Bau-

man’s professional characteristics, namely: shows potential for leadership, is ac-

tive in their community and supportive of their fellow students.  This year's re-

cipient was Jory Maloney, who is pictured with Dr. Wayne Harrison.   

New 8 Hour CE Requirement for DEA Renewal 
 On December 29, 2022, the Federal Government passed the Consolidation Appropriations 

Act of 2023 also known as the Medication Access and Training Expansion Act, or MATE Act. This 

act requires all providers with a DEA to obtain eight hours of continuing education on con-

trolled substances. This is a one-time requirement, and not a recurring requirement for each 

DEA renewal.  To help dentists comply with the new requirements, there is an  ADA 

FAQ addressing common questions the Association has heard from members 

 This new 8-hour requirement is in addition to the Mandatory New York State 3-hour Opi-

oid requirement, which must be repeated every 3 years. In New York licensed providers with a 

DEA registration became required to take an approved course by 

July 1, 2020 and once every three years thereafter pursuant to Pub-

lic Health Law §3309-a(3).  

 The New York State Dental Foundation (NYSDF) has an up-

dated course which can be applied towards the NY State and Feder-

al requirements.  The CE course offered by the Foundation  can be 

found at NYSDentalFoundation.org.   

 The ADA FAQ list a number of  free-to-member 1-hr webi-

nars which can also be used towards the new federal 8-hour re-

quirement.  They also caution that before taking new courses, note 

that past trainings from recognized groups can be used to satisfy 

requirement.  

Drs. Cocozzo, 

Gleason & 

Guilfoyle. 

Drs. 

Banches & 

Byrne. 

https://www.nysenate.gov/legislation/bills/2021/s2966/amendment/original
https://www.ada.org/resources/practice/legal-and-regulatory/dea-registration
https://www.ada.org/resources/practice/legal-and-regulatory/dea-registration
https://nysdental.inreachce.com/Details/Information/073c5318-90a5-4fed-9137-bf15eacc57e9
https://nysdental.inreachce.com/Details/Information/073c5318-90a5-4fed-9137-bf15eacc57e9
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